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10th May 2021 

Dear Parent/Guardian, 

Good morning, we hope you are all well. 

Here is a link to the latest update on the Runshaw College Website: 

https://www.runshaw.ac.uk/the-college/coronavirus/ 

Taken directly from their website, this update states:  

“All members of the Runshaw College community are being asked to take a PCR test, 
as soon as possible from Friday 7th May. This includes the households of all students 

and staff. 

Genetic testing by PHE has identified that some of the recent cases in the college 
community are the COVID-19 variant first identified in India (VOC-21APR-02), and as a 
precaution PHE are doing further testing to track the cases and limit the spread of the 

outbreak.” 

You may be aware that some of our students go onto Runshaw College to complete their Post-16 

studies.  If you have not received this message but one of your older children attends Runshaw, please 

support the public health effort to tackle and suppress the virus.  If you have a child here at Wellfield 

High School and a sibling at Runshaw, please call 119 or go online to book a PCR test for everyone who 

lives in the family home to support the effort.   

Our community has been magnificent over the last year.  Together, we have made sensible and wise 

decisions for the good of everyone and we need to keep going.  If you have any questions, please check 

the link above and otherwise, contact us at school on 01772 421303 or enquiries@whs.lancs.sch.uk  

Yours sincerely,  

Mr J Lewis 

Head of School 
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